WPCA Meeting
Friday April 9, 2010
         6:30pm   
 

Christ the King Church
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: David Tousignant, Bill Lacourciere, Kathy Aldridge, Kathy McKeough  

Absent: Lou Patria, Dick Hrinak, Jack Harney, Sue Bookman


Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church, Rita Sulick
The meeting was convened at 6:30pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.
Bill opened the public hearing, by reading the public hearing notice into the record. The notice is on file and posted where required. Bill reviewed the proposed user fee and the dollar amounts.
Bill then asked for any questions or comments, having none, he then closed the public hearing and continued on to the regular WPCA meeting. 

 Secretaries Report:
Kathy Aldridge made a motion to accept the report of March 12th, David Tousignant seconded

the motion. The motion was voted and approved.
Treasurer’s report:

Rita passed out the current treasurer’s reports for the month. She then went over the CWF report, and the DWF report. 
The Bank of America report was also reviewed.
David Tousignant made a motion to accept the reports, Kathy Aldridge seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed.

Communications:

Wayne Blair gave his report for the month of March, he reviewed the application status, there were ten new applications submitted. Work on the grinder pumps continues along with the water hook-ups. 
Bill asked for a motion, and David Tousignant made a motion to adopt the proposed sewer user fee for the period that will be $150.00 for users connecting to the system on or after April 1, 2010, $100.00 for users connecting on or after July 1, 2010 and $50.00 for users connecting on or after October 1, 2010. This will for the period ending December 31, 2010. Kathy Aldridge seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed.  

Rob reported that Paganelli has been working on grinder pump installations. They are also preparing the remaining roads for the first coat of black top.
The beach pumping station has power and should be tested by next week. The pumping station on Stanhope will have temporary power shortly and will be tested. Permanent power may not be installed until early June. 

The sewer system turn on date set for May 15th. 

There are approx. 30 grinder pumps left to install.  

The proposal for the system maintenance contract was sent out to six companies. To date Rob has heard from three of the companies that appear to be interested. Bill suggested that the bids be reviewed by the committee before a selection is made. 
Rob is talking with East Lyme in setting up flow meter data transmission to them. The equipment that will be used is the same equipment that is used by East Lyme. 

By the next meeting there will be better confirmation of the budget conditions for this project.
Norb advised with the adoption of the user fee, he will now create another legal notice for the newspaper and town hall, website and bulletin boards. 

Norb explained the two ways of collecting the sewer user fee. It can be collected at the time of connection, or just a billing sent after the connection is made and reported. 

It was felt that the connection fee should be collected at the time of connection, and at a later date move on to a regular billing process. 
Bill presented a WPCA budget for the next fiscal year (2011) to the BOG. Bill reviewed the amounts he presented. 
The “Sewer Connection Rules and Regulation” package is currently posted on the website.

David Tousignant reviewed the landscaping that will take place around the beach pumping station. 
A motion was made by Kathy Aldridge to go into execution session. The motion was seconded by David Tousignant and passed. The executive session is for the purpose of discussing claims litigation, and legal strategy. 
No votes were taken during executive session.

 David Tousignant made a motion to come out of executive session. The motion was seconded by Kathy Aldridge, and passed.
Motion to adjourn was passed at 10:30pm.
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
